Learning Assessment Committee
Friday, December 9, 2011

1:30-2:30pm, F170C

Members Present: Vina Cera, Cheli Fossum, Mildred Lewis, David Mitchell, Newin Orante, Tina Vasconcellos, Karolyn van Putten

1) Reviewed/approved minutes from 10/14/11 & 10/28/11. Reviewed agenda for 12/9/11 meeting.

2) Revising/refining our plan for using NEW assessment funds ($40K from VCES for P/T faculty stipends, etc.):


- the fact that assessment levels are so variable, and that these tasks are being done both by individuals and groups, make our model of paying individuals and still keeping track of work done, impractical, if not impossible. 


- we are also concerned that specifying dollar amounts for activities makes us lose focus on what needs to be done and why we're doing it


- we need to focus on a culture that recognizes the need for a learner-centered mindset - not on payment for activities - in a very short time, the available funds will have dried up


- tried out various strategies for a better response such as "award top 20 departments who have done the most submissions have them dole out the funds internally, hold up extra service, hold up VTEA funds….we've tried these carrot & stick approaches before & have not had sufficient responses


- although several VTEA depts showed up at previous assessment weeks after release of VTEA funds were held up


- one on one help was suggested, but as an overall strategy, this is not viable, since it is just so-o-o slo-o-ow! We just don't have enough knowledgeable bodies to do the job within the time deadline


- student aides were also suggested, but again, there isn't enough time to train them, especially when even the going with many of the faculty is so slow


- SLOAC list service was suggested as a possible source of models or help with assessment coordination

3) Set dates for spring term assessment weeks:

- a plan of action for the 2 assessment weeks next semester was made, acknowledging that our task was twofold:


1) we need to do a workshop to help faculty learn the concepts better and how to apply them to their courses/programs 


2) we then need to show them how to submit their plans/findings into TS


- we will consider doing separate workshops on each of the above divisions - e.g: 1st assessment week on #1 and 2nd week on #2 above

- No matter how hard we work/plan or spend training, we despair of meeting our goals for March 15 Midterm Report. 


- we need to have some assessment focus on both college days - perhaps sharing updates on the overall situation on Thurs. and working in TS on Friday - spreading the assessment focus over 2 days might make more sense


- a suggestion was made that we might somehow poll the faculty to ask them what would make them more cooperative or what was holding them back


- a caveat regarding Flex day activities was that most faculty do not show up to Flex days and we have no way of enforcing this, just as we have no way of enforcing assessment activities - Flex days are no longer monitored - most sessions are not exactly inspiring, though again, instructors should not need to be inspired to be responsible

Possible Dates:

1st Week: Feb. 8th to 10th, or Feb. 22nd to 24th - Wed. through Fri.

2nd Week: Mar. 14th to 16th, or Mar. 21st to 23rd - Wed. through Fri.


- other cte. activities will be suspended for those weeks

Committee will meet Jan. 9, during winter break, to firm up plans for the assessment weeks. We hope to arrange to meet over lunch.

4) Monthly Newsletter/Bulletin next steps:


- make it into a quarterly publication 


- Coverage: some school examples, links, best practices 


- Newin will bring in a simple template - 8 1/2 x 11 single page


- find some pictures, graphics to make site more interesting


- we used to do a bulletin for a short while - should look at it for ideas
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